VIRGINIA: AT A CALLED DINWIDDIE COUNTY HELD AT THE AGRICULTURAL BUILDING

MEETING OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS OF

APRIL 20, 1965 AT 10:00 A.M.

PRESENT: A. M. SMITH, PRESIDING

ROHOIC DISTRICT NAMOZINE DISTRICT M. G. CHANDLER L. L. MEREDITH DISTRICT ROWANTY F. W. ABERNATHY SAPONY DISTRICT L. W. COLEMAN DARVILLS DISTRICT

IN RE:

CHESTERFIELD AREA TECHNICAL SCHOOL-APPOINTMENT TO BOARD

OF TRUSTEES.

Motion was duly made and carried that H. Barner Batte be appointed to the Chesterfield Area Technical College Board of Trustees from Dinwiddie County, for a term to be determined by the Board of Trustees but not more than four (4) years and not less than two (2) years.

IN RE: FUNDS - CHESTERFIELD AREA TECHNICAL COLLEGE.

The board having been requested by the Steering Committee to allocate \$15,000.00 to the Technical College and after lengthy discussion,

Motion was duly made and carried that said \$15,000.00 be given to the college for land acquisition and building construction.

CONDITIONAL USE PERMIT - FRANCIS NEELEY. IN RE:

Petition having been submitted by Francis Neeley to obtain a Conditional Use Permit to install a trailer on his three (3) acres of land on Rt. #656 and it appearing to the board that the neighbors approved by letter,

Motion was duly made and carried that a Conditional Use Permit be issued subject to approval by Commonwealth's Attorney.

IN RE: APPOMATTOX DAM HIGHWAY.

Mr. A. Mitchell Smith and A. Terrell Baskerville having attended a meeting in Richmond with the Highway Commissioner's about constructing a bridge across the Appomattox Dam reported that the meeting was very informative. Mr. Smith reported that two (2) secondary roads and bridges would be flooded by water and that Chesterfield and Dinwiddie Counties would probably be asked to provide \$23,270.00 to the Appomattox River Water Authority to design and build the dam for possible bridge construction later,

Motion was duly made and carried that Mr. L. R. Treat, Jr., District Engineer be invited to the regular May meeting to discuss same with the board.

BOOK 5 PAGE 168

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned.

Terrell Baskerville, Executive Secretary

April 20,1965